
                                

 

 
March 30, 2015 
 
The Honorable Curren D. Price, Jr. 
Chair, Economic Development Committee 
Los Angeles City Council 
200 N. Spring Street, Room 420 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Chairman Price: 
 
As your committee takes public comment on the recently produced studies on increasing the minimum wage for 
Los Angeles workers, the hotel industry calls upon you to carefully consider the fairness and efficiency of having a 
separate wage ordinance for the workers of a single industry. The “Hotel Worker Minimum Wage Ordinance” is 
already proving to have unintended consequences and should be rescinded in favor of a single ordinance for the 
benefit of all workers in the city.  

 
The hotel industry is proud of the jobs we offer, and we are proud of the role we play in the economy of Los 
Angeles. Hotel industry jobs have enabled countless individuals to climb the ladder of opportunity and build life-
long careers. However, given the unintended consequences of the hotel-only ordinance – such as conflicts with 
federal labor law and the fact that already well-compensated tipped employees appear to be the biggest 
beneficiaries of the wage increase – we ask that the Council use the current wage debate to reconsider the 
justification for singling out our industry for a separate, complex ordinance.  
 
In the University of California, Berkeley study recently produced for the committee, the complexity and unfairness 
of the “Hotel Worker Minimum Wage Ordinance” is noted: “By setting a higher minimum wage for all workers in 
the city, the proposed policy would lessen any competitive disadvantage created by the hotel minimum wage law 

[emphasis added].” 
  
We are prepared to work with the committee on an increase that is balanced, fair and across the board, to benefit  
all workers. Simply put: one city, one wage.  

 
As you consider proposals to increase the overall minimum wage for workers in the city, we believe there is an 
opportunity to develop a balanced policy that provides parity for all employers and employees, including hotels 
and hotel employees. And we look forward to working with the committee in that process.  
 
Should you have questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Katherine Lugar 
President and CEO 
American Hotel & Lodging Association 
 
Lynn Mohrfeld 
President and CEO 
California Hotel & Lodging Association 
 
Bob Amano 
Executive Director 
Hotel Association of Los Angeles 
 
cc: Members of the Economic Development Committee  










